
TOWN OF TROY

BOARD OF SELECTPERSONS MINUTES

The Board of Selectpersons held their monthly meeting on Tuesday, October 17, 2023, at 
6:30 p.m. at the Troy Municipal Office.

Selectpersons Present: Robert Langlands, Gaston Bathalon & Anne Quirion

Others Present:  Terri Medley, Steve Button, Pat Sanders, Roger Morin

THESE MINUTES ARE UNOFFICIAL UNTIL APPROVED.

1. The meeting opened at 6:32 pm.
2. Added to the agenda was:  Member Consideration for the DRB. A motion was 

made by Gaston to appoint Richard Burton to fill the position available on the 
Development Review Board. 

3. (a) Steve reported that the water meters were read for the third quarter.
(b) Steve and Derek will be winterizing fire hydrants in the next couple of 
weeks. 
(c) The water service line inventory is going very well.  It was very beneficial to 
have the company help with this project.

4. Mike was on vacation and therefore did not attend.
5. Pat Sanders spoke to the board regarding the area Christmas decorating 

challenge. 
6. (a)Roger Morin gave an update of the work he did on all Troy cemeteries this 

summer.  He explained he was a bit over budget due to additional mowing that 
was necessary due to all the rain this summer. 
 (b)Roger reviewed a plot in the cemetery with the board and verified there was 
room in the lot to add 3 cremains. 
(c)He spoke about the flags that were put in the cemetery this year by the 
American Legion.  They had recently picked them all up for the winter.

7. The Board met remotely, via Zoom, with Paul Hansen from Ecopixal and David 
Hall from CivicPlus, regarding our Troy town website.  Both will have pricing 
for our next regular board meeting.

8. Minutes from the September 19th and 26th meetings were approved by a motion 
made by Anne.

9. All Orders were approved.
10. A motion was made by Gaston to approve the American Legion, Post #28 

American Legion’s liquor license renewal.
11. Meeting adjourned at 8:52 PM


